
Hello Kent, Mitch, Kevin, Dave, Chester, Bill and Others, 

We much appreciate the many people who helped us run a successful Badfish Creek 

20K/40K Time Trial this Saturday July 26th. I hope you will accept this email as a 

proper Thank You. 

 

Kent: You support us as Chairperson and allow us to use your driveway at the finish 

line. The timer stayed dry, watched the road and did not block the path of the cyclists. 

You made sure that the doors were unlocked by neighbor Bill. Every time we've needed 

advice you've offered it to us.  

 

Town Board: I always feel welcome when I come to the meetings to ask permission. As 

an example, Martha was watering plants Friday morning of our set-up and made me feel 

at home. 

 

Gravel Operators Mitch & Kevin: You shut down the quarries on Saturday morning. 

My dealings with you have always been friendly. With the rain and mist fogging our 

visors and vision it was nice to not deal with road splash from trucks. The quiet roads 

helped our cyclists concentrate on turning over fast times. 

 

Chester and Dave: Moving the trucks out of the way allowed our cyclists to easily use 

the bathrooms, set-up bikes and wait for awards in the garage bay. Not one person 

complained about the rain and, I think, that was partially because they could be dry 

before they headed out on the course. Chester allowed us to store equipment on 

Thursday. Dave made sure the doors were unlocked on Friday morning when we arrived 

for set-up. 

 

Bill: You unlocked the doors at 6:45am on Saturday morning so that we could set-up for 

the first of our 80+ participants to arrive to register and pick-up their numbers. You 

stopped over Saturday afternoon to make sure everything had gone well. 

 

Residents: Residents put up with our cyclists delaying their travels as they/we raced 

through the intersections. The course marshals found everyone cooperative when they 

needed to slow or stop traffic. 

 

We did have a few of our cyclists who drifted away from the side of the road. We will 

remind them to stay right in the future. Sometimes visibility made it difficult to stay 

close to the white line. I hope you find we left the bathrooms clean and replaced the 

toilet paper used. 

 

Thank you all, 

Steve Wehrley, Race Director for the Badfish Creek 20K/40K Time Trial  
 


